
Climate and Ecological Emergency Correspondence 
 
At the Climate and Ecological Emergency Event in Clunbury Village Hall on 25 January 2020, those who attended were 
asked if they would like to sign petitions to our County Councillor, Nigel Hartin, and our MP, Philip Dunne, expressing 
their deep concern and asking their elected representatives to re-double their efforts to combat this dual emergency. 
  
Pat Harding, a Parish Councillor and a member of the Action Group supported by the Council, sent the petition to Philip 
Dunne; herewith his response: 
 

 



 
 

The Action Group found that our MP’s response failed to reflect both the gravity of the situation and the level of action 
required to respond to it. Accordingly, it drafted the letter which it would have liked to have received.  
 
It runs as follows: 

 

  



Dear Clunbury Parish 

 

Thank you so much for your petition. I am heartened that so many of you are aware of, and care about, the 

climate and ecological emergency.   

 

We know that the past decades of endless extraction and exploitation of resources is no longer sustainable. It 

never was, but I want you to know that we’re doing everything in our power to change the system to 

something regenerative and sustainable - designed so that people and the planet flourish.  This has to be our 

baseline now - in every act of parliament, in every local and regional action, we will ask ourselves ‘How does 

this empower people? How does it enhance the local communities and local ecosystems?  Does it enable 

people to source more of their needs locally in a sustainable way?  Does it draw in carbon so that we can 

reduce our carbon emissions to zero by 2025 and then actively draw in carbon from the atmosphere 

thereafter?  Until recently, we thought that wasn’t possible, but if the Covid-19 pandemic has taught us 

anything, it’s that we can support ourselves with far less fossil fuel use than previously. 

 

So, our government has ceased to provide the stunningly large tax breaks to fossil fuel companies. We have 

stopped investing billions in fossil fuel exploration in other countries and we have stopped all plans for 

runways, major roads and all the other infrastructure projects that were predicated on endless, unsustainable 

growth. Instead, we are investing heavily in renewables. We have lifted the ban on on-shore wind: current 

evidence shows that on-shore wind farms are far and away the most efficient forms of locally produced 

power. Now that we understand the need for local resilience with power as part of that equation, we will 

continue to help to develop local micro-grids in every village. 

 

Our investments don’t stop at renewables.  We are moving wholesale to regenerative agriculture with the 

three-fold aim of sequestering carbon in growing soil, increasing biodiversity and feeding ourselves from our 

own land.  We will encourage Parishes to establish community farms and help young people who want to 

earn a living from the land to do so with training in best practice to promote soil growth/prevent erosion, 

with flood-prevention, planting and polycultures to ensure soil biodiversity. Livestock are an integral part of 

our plan for local farms, but they will be managed in ways that allow the land to thrive.  

 

If I had more room I would tell you of some of the things that we are learning from the pandemic and on 

which your government will be taking action: that by cutting back on discretionary travel by air, sea and road 

we can make a real, planet-protecting reduction in carbon emissions; that our society is strongest when we’re 

all resilient and resourced and have meaningful jobs that don’t drain us, or leave us desperate; that human 

contact and kindness is what matters not an ever growing spiral of consumption in a finite world.  

 

Yours truly 

Your MP 

 

We will be sending this letter to Philip Dunne. 

 

 


